Little Snoring Parish Council


Clerk 
Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  tel: 01328 822366

Email: littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com website: http://littlesnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ 
Present: J Buck, S Harvey, M Kennedy (Chair), S Price, L Spanton, A Talbot (Vice-Chair), 
and:  S Aquarone (County Councillor) and one member of the public
Meeting of the Parish Council on

Monday 11 March 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Community Room on the Playing Field
MINUTES
Welcome

1. Apologies from L Spanton and A Green (District Councillor) were accepted.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by Councillors in any of the agenda items listed below. None.
3. Minutes of the previous Meetings (14 January) were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting. None.
5. The meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they may have and for District and County Councillors to report.
A member of the public clarified the building work at 1 Thursford Road. He explained that the planning application had been refused, but that they were now working on the plans which were lodged at the District Council under the Certificate of Lawful Development ref EF/17/1627. He also explained that they had not intended to take down that gable ends but the builders had had to do this for safety reasons as they posed a danger in the windy conditions once the roof had been removed. The gable ends will be rebuilt to the same height.
NCCllr S Aquarone

Full Council met three weeks ago, as it does several times a year, this time specifically to discuss the budget for the coming financial year. This is set against a backdrop of the total removal of government support for local authorities by the year 2021/22. The effect of this reduction is to remove £100m from the County Council’s annual budget. Whilst this might seem like a manageable percentage of our total £1.3bn annual spend, the vast majority of council expenditure goes on children’s and adult services (looked-after children, social workers, and adult care including elderly care) that are in fact not able to be reduced because they are already being delivered at the statutory minimum level. Therefore, the effects of the recent reductions are profound and particularly harsh on the services that stop people needing to come into care in the first place. Whilst the ruling conservatives on the Council have written to government asking them to slow down the removal of support, there remain serious party political differences about how to manage budgets and finances. All of our motions to amend the budget were rejected by the controlling Conservative group and it remains the case that I believe now is exactly the ‘rainy day’ that any previous fiscal responsibility was saving for, and that it is vital in any tightened financial situation to be able to invest for the long term. I was therefore particularly disappointed, given the parlous state of County Council finances in general as well as our weak economic development record in Norfolk, that our amendment to propose a £500,000 public transport innovation fund was defeated. Public transport is vital, both as an economic catalyst and for social mobility i.e. the ability for everyone in society to get
access to a job and access to medical facilities amongst other things. Protecting the vulnerable
and investing in the future appear to be causes that were defeated at Full Council.
The Chair re-opened the meeting
6. Highways: items to report
i. Damaged bollards at Crossways pedestrian island
7. SAM2: Report
i. Location: Kettlestone Road. Max speed recorded 70 mph on 7 February at 14.05. 85th percentile speed 29.3 mph. Total vehicles counted: 14,552 between 18 January and 10 March.
8. Planning 
i. Applications received
a. PF/19/0110: Extension and conversion of existing attached garage to habitable accommodation and erection of detached double garage at Lancaster House, The Street. Link circulated. No objection submitted 5 March 2019.
ii. Decisions made by NNDC
iii. Enforcement
a. It was noted that an enforcement case has been opened ref: ENQ/19/0037 in respect of the development at Mirador, 1 Thursford Road.
iv. A letter from the County Council developer services asking if the Parish Council required footway lighting (and to take responsibility for it) at the development at Kettlestone Road / Holt Road was considered. The County Council would not accept responsibility as it was not considered that there is a highway need. It was agreed that no street lighting was required – the Parish Council wished to keep light pollution to the minimum.

9. Financial Business
i. The balances on bank statements as at 27 February 2019 were confirmed: 
Savings Account £6,629.80; Current Account £3,432.11
ii. Receipts since the previous statement: NCC recycling credits (paper) £93.76; NCC verge cutting rebate £324.03.
iii. Standing order / direct debit payments since previous statement: Anglian Water £20.00; Opus Energy £28.80; CGM grounds maintenance £252; Salary & on-costs.
iv. The following payments were approved
	to whom (details of payment)
	cheque no.
	Amount

	Play Maintain Ltd (repairs to playground equipment)
	100763
	1,214.42

	Indigo Waste (reissue chq 100761 – incorrect date)
	100764
	19.20

	M Kennedy (material for patchwork)
	100765
	34.32

	J Otte (expenses)
	100766
	84.59

	Norfolk Parish Training and Support (annual subs)
	100767
	91.00

	NGF Play Ltd (deposit for Ball Wall) 
	100768
	1,101.60

	Westcotec (2 x brackets and clips for SAM2)
	
	


10. Presentation of the village and Reports
i. Health and Safety: 
a. It was noted that the notice board on Thursford Road might be unstable – further checks required. The Clerk was asked to get a quote from Ivan Ashby Ltd for repairs / replacement; and to see if the man who made the notice boards in 2010 would like to make a couple more.
b. ‘No climbing’ signs for Community Room (SH & SP to fix on the outside of the building).
ii. Planting around the village. It was agreed to plant more bulbs and perennial flowers around the village e.g. London Patch, the green at The Croft, near the Welcome to Little Snoring sign on The Street and at the bus stop.  Old tractor tyres (donated by SH) would be used as planters and filled with farmyard manure and garden compost and then planted with spring bulbs and perennials for easy maintenance. It was agreed to submit an application to Victory Housing Trust Fund (deadline 5 April).
11. Pocket Park Plus

i. Grant of £4,088.97 has been awarded by MHCLG (Communities and Green Spaces Team) for

a. Ball Wall (sporting activities for teenagers and children): £3,060 (NGF Play)
b. Bench (to promote social inclusion and the enjoyment of fresh air): £394 (Furnitubes)
c. Rubbish bin (to prevent littering the environment): £134.97 (www.bin-shop.co.uk )
The grant includes an extra £500 to evaluate the scheme. The Grant is to be administered by North Norfolk District Council.
12. Community Room
i. Cuppa in the Community: January, February and March – lunch; from April revert back to afternoon tea 2 – 4 pm on the third Monday of the month.
ii. Art and Crafts in the Community Room: 
a. crochet and knitting tomorrow; 

b. 6 week drawing course to start on 29 April 10 am -12 pm; 

c. four people working on a machine patchwork which will be donated to a charity (e.g. First Focus) for a raffle prize; 

d. planning origami and macramé events.
13. Correspondence: circulated as usual. 
i. Invitation from RAF Mildenhall for the Chair (or other representative) to attend a demo at RAF Sculthorpe at 2 pm on 4 April. It was agreed that AT would go (with SH as a reserve).
14. Any other business for placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
15. Annual Meeting of Parish Council is on Monday 13 May 2019  preceded by Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30 pm
Parish Council meeting closed at 8.35 pm
Meeting of Little Snoring Playing Field Association 

Following the Parish Council meeting on 11 March 2019
1. Minutes from the previous meeting 14 January were approved and signed.
2. Financial business

i. Balance in account for Lt Snoring Playing Field on 31 January 2019 £2,006.64
ii. Receipts: Little Snoring Pre-School: £15 monthly rent.
3. Other business
i. Tree / shrub maintenance 

a. Large cherry tree on corner near The Croft/Cushing Drive & small trees along fence.
b. Buddleia overgrowing path at car park

c. Fallen tree on boundary just up from recycling banks
         Meeting closed at 8.40 pm

- 356 -
Signed: ___________________________  




Date____________

              Chair


